Payne, Nancy

From:

Weidner, Sandy

Sent:

Tuesday, April 11, 2017 9:05 AM

To:

Payne, Nancy

Subject:

RE: Traffic Commission Item

Good morning Nancy,

Thank you for following up on this. I did speak with Ms. Brockman about petitioning her neighbors about removing the parking restriction. She stated that she would do that and that she wanted the no parking sign moved from in front of the house she lives so she could park there during school hours. We also talked about how difficult it would be for the Police Dept to enforce parking restrictions on a house by house basis.

I received calls from 7 long time home owners on Saturn who are adamantly opposed to removing the parking restrictions on Saturn during school days.

I think this should go ahead to the Traffic Commission as Ms. Brockman is anxious for a decision. I will try to get to the meeting, however, because of my work schedule, it is often difficult to get to City Hall for meetings that begin at 4. I trust the judgement of the Traffic Commission on this request.

Thanks again Nancy.

Sandy

From: Payne, Nancy

Sent: Tuesday, April 11, 2017 8:32 AM

To: Weidner, Sandy **Cc:** Rooney, John

Subject: Traffic Commission Item

Good Morning Sandy,

Do you want Item 209-17, regarding Margaret Brockman's request to discuss parking issues at 1948 Saturn Avenue on the 4/17/17 Traffic Commission Agenda? I believe a petition was going around the neighborhood regarding this.

If you can let me know today or tomorrow, I would appreciate it. This way I can get the Traffic Commission out. I'm off on Thursday and Friday.

Thank you.



Nancy Payne
Department of Public Works
City of Racine
(262) 636-9122

City Website: www.cityofracine.org

Department of Public Works Web Page: www.cityofracine.org/publicworks